To: 
NAESB Executive Committee
Re: 
Business Practice for Standards of Conduct Link on OASIS Page
Date:
April 26, 2006
The parties listed below respectfully submit these comments to the North American Energy Standards Board (“NAESB”) Wholesale Electric Quadrant (“WEQ”) Executive Committee (“EC”) on Recommendation WEQ 2006 Annual Plan Item (3) (c) (i) (Development of Business Practice for Standards of Conduct (“SOC”) Link on OASIS page).

Specific comments are as follows:
1. We support development of a standard SOC Internet link on the first page on an OASIS site, because such consistency will ease the ability of electric industry participants and interested parties to find and review the relevant SOC information posted by an individual entity;
2. We urge that the NAESB SOC standard not attempt to expand beyond the actual legal requirements set forth by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) as published in the Code of Federal Regulations (“CFR”). FERC bears jurisdictional responsibility for approving the SOC requirements, including what must be posted by a jurisdictional entity or other parties voluntarily complying with FERC SOC requirements.  NAESB should focus upon the clarification and standardization of a format for posting such required information and not seek to change, through the standard, the specific legal requirements for posting information set by FERC.  For example, we urge NAESB not to attempt to expand SOC posting requirements to the identity of an entity’s SOC Chief Compliance Officer because this is not a requirement under the CFR.  Similarly, NAESB should not attempt to change a FERC requirement that provides that an entity “must” post a specific fact or other piece of information to a requirement that an entity must post under the SOC link when FERC has ordered the information be posted elsewhere.  For example, FERC requires certain information on organizational structure be posted in an organizational chart: the NAESB standard should not modify FERC requirements and seek a duplicate posting in the SOC informational section. 
3. The NAESB standard should refer to the relevant sections of the CFR and
state that the information required in the CFR should be posted on OASIS or another web site controlled by the posting entity with a link on the OASIS to the other web site.  The standard should generally refer to the 
CFR requirements and note that these requirements may be changed 
from time to time by FERC; and

4. 
We support the original NAESB SOC Standard recommendation as proposed by the Business Practices Subcommittee, as modified by the 
comments offered above.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this proposed NAESB standard.

Yours truly,

Gary W. Harper, Manager of System Operations, Salt River Project
Robert Harshbarger, OASIS Trading Manager, Puget Sound Energy
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